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	CTC Approves Positive Train Control Funding
I am pleased to report that the California Transportation Commission (CTC) today approved the final piece of funding for Metrolink's Positive Train Control system. 

All of the member agencies have been working diligently over the last few months to put the funding program together. The last piece of funding required that urgency legislation SB 1371 (Correa) be adopted in the remaining weeks of the State Legislative Session. 

Governor Schwarzenegger signed the bill today and the CTC approved the funding within minutes of him signing the bill.

We would like to thank Senator Correa for carrying the bill, Speaker Perez and Senate President pro tem Steinberg for helping to move this measure forward, Chairman Jim Earp for all his support on this effort and of course Governor Schwarzenegger for signing the bill quickly. 

Metrolink is moving forward to approve the contract this week.

	

	Metro.net Home | Press Room | Projects & Programs | Meeting Agendas | Riding Metro | Metro Library
Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority

1 Gateway Plaza

Los Angeles, California 90012-2952

Phone: 213-922-6888 Fax: 213-922-7447


